
  

 

 

 
 

March 16, 2020 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 
Staff is recommending the council accept a proposal to perform preliminary engineering services to provide 
backup power for Northwood Well. 

 
I move to accept Contract # 20456, a proposal from DC Engineering to provide a preliminary engineering 
report to evaluate backup power for the Northwood well. This service will be on a time and materials basis not 
to exceed $9,500.00  
 
The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The Northwood well is our primary well and has no backup power 
• Loss of power could impact firefighting capabilities 
• With the loss of Northwood, irrigation will be curtailed, or sections of town may have to be isolated in 

a power outage. 
 
The Northwood Well is our primary well. In the event of a power outage during irrigation season when we are 
at our peak demands, the loss of this well could affect fire fighting capabilities. Other wells in our system have 
backup power but could not fill demand during peak usage. 
 
Analysis 
Backup power for Northwood is identified in our Facilities Master Plan as the highest priority behind the 
elimination of the KSW system. This engineering report is an important step in meeting this need.  
 
Sustainability 
The 2020 Ketchum Sustainability Plan identifies a Priority 2 action to evaluate options for reliable, resilient 
back-up power at the Northwood pumping station. The recommended action will further this action by 
conducting an analysis and identifying options. Options will be reviewed with the Ketchum Sustainability 
Advisory Committee.  
 
Financial Impact 
This preliminary engineering report is a planned and budgeted item. This report will be paid from the Water 
Division budget. 
 
Attachments: 
Preliminary Engineering Report form DC Engineering 
 
 










